
February Meeting 
 
February 1, 2016  
Meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. Come early to mingle! 
Pony Express Museum, 915 Penn St, St. Joseph MO 
 
Program: “What My Mom Taught Me”, presented by 
Cindy Schrader, of Kansas City, MO 

The Quilt Reporter 

February Birthdays 

Feb 2 Janie Kemp 
Feb 4 Karen Leake 
Feb 9 Marceline Sauter 
Feb 10 Katherine 
       Stevenson 
Feb 13 Linda Benitz 
Feb 17 Barbara Wright 
Feb 21 Tish Worley 
Feb 29 Becky Tritten 

December 7, 2015 
Balance Forward     
 $5,468.56  
Receipts: 
   Name tags     $       5.50 
   Opportunity Quilt    $     95.00 
Total Receipts     $  100.50 
 
Disbursements: 
   Ch #1549 T. Culver Dee Dinner  $      75.90 
   Ch #1550 Butcharts—B Foster/Ritchey $      35.78 
   Ch #1551 Judy O’Donnell—Hang It $      35.16 
Total Disbursements    $   146.84  
Ending Balance  Jan 4, 2016  $5,422.22 
 
Charity Quilt Balance   $  15.55 
VA Quilt Balance   $  74.46 
 
Submitted by Theresa Culver, Treasurer 

Quilt Show 
Boutique Workday 

January 16, 
9:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m. 

Pony Express Museum 
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PIECE CORPS QUILTERS GUILD OF GREATER ST. JOSEPH, MO. 
Minutes 

January 4, 2016, 7:00 p.m. 
 
Call to order: The meeting was called to order at the Pony Express Museum, by President Judy 
O’Donnell. 
Greeter:  Susan Lober 
Hostesses: Carlene Makawski, Carol Fangman, Lanette Bocquin, Terry Massengale 
Attendance: 48 members, no guests. New member joined: Raylene Mason. 
Minutes: Motion to approve minutes of December 2015 meeting was made and seconded. 
Motion passed. 

Treasury Report: Treasury Report was presented by Theresa Culver. Motion to approve was 
moved and seconded. Motion passed. 

New Business 
- Raylene Mason, representing Quilts of Valor, spoke about the national project. 
- Greeters are needed for the February meeting. Donna Brown, Dedra and Amy Litherland vol-
unteered. 
- A signup sheet for greeters and hostesses for the next year is being circulated. 
- Yearbook changes need to be submitted to Sue Lober by the February meeting. 

Ways and Means Committee 
- Debbie Shimer announced that the December Culver’s night raised another $300. 
Courtesy 
Sharon Cox’s husband passed away. 
Barb Miller had surgery in December. 
Karen Leake sent a thank you card. 

Quilt Show 
LaDonna Duncan announced that committee chairs will be meeting soon. We need about 100 
quilts for a good show which is scheduled for April 1-2, 2016 at the Scottish Rite. Bobbie Fos-
ter announced there is a workday for the Quilt Show Boutique on January 16, from 9:00 a.m. – 
2:00 p.m. at the Pony Express Museum. 

Announcements  
- Hazel Meade announced that the Fat Quarter Birthday Club has begun with January birthday 
women receiving their fat quarters tonight. 
- Carlene Makawski announced that a former member had donated a size 3X shirt. See Car-
lene if interested. 

After Show and Tell, the members participated in a competition to create blocks which will be 
assembled and used as a fundraiser. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Gaston 


